[image: qg3s]Cabinet – March 2010
New Ministerial Notice about the installation of ceiling insulation 
Attorney-General and Minister for Industrial Relations

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Serious electrical safety risks have been identified with foil ceiling insulation associated with the Australian Government’s former Home Insulation Program, which ran from 3 February 2009 to 19 February 2010.
2. Since October 2009, there have been three Queensland electrical fatalities associated with the installation of ceiling insulation. 
3. Cabinet noted that the Attorney-General and Minister for Industrial Relations would make a new Ministerial Notice concerning the installation of ceiling insulation.  
4.  Attachments
· Electrical Safety (Installation of Ceiling Insulation) Notice 2010
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